## Hot Line Number 167 - 5 November 2020

#### President's Podium

The CPR and AED training – Thank you to those who stayed and participated in the training session on Saturday, and to Kylie Joy, Cath Burrow, and Mark Hawthorne for their efforts. Kylie has left three mannequins in the lounge for anyone who wishes to have a go at heart compressions during this next week.

Thanks also to those who made donations at the event, \$250 will be donated to the Waddington Building Fund to support the Cadets of St John.

Remember that at the club the Defibrillator (AED) is in the foyer, the stretcher is under the bed in the Women's Locker area, and there is a wheelchair in the Men's Locker room. For those who missed the session,

Club Clothing – Millie Knox thanks those who returned tracksuits and she would be happy to receive more if they are not required by members or past members. Now that competitions are underway, if anyone needs a second club shirt, or hats/caps, please put your name on the lists in the Match Rooms.

**Corporate Bowls** – on one Friday night our volunteers raised \$1244 net for the club – a great effort by those involved

**Match Committee draws for Championship competitions** – Hamish and Penny have the complex draws looking so neat and tidy, we cannot help but be impressed

**Tea and coffee on the run** – Saturday mornings are busy, but the duty teams need to set up the urns, cups, tea, and coffee etc. Last week Philippa and Jan washed and cleaned up around 120 cups

**Orchard Green wind vane** – donated by Chris Iggo has been painted white by John Church for better visibility

**Stoke Classic Singles** – Tayla Bruce played Jo Edwards in the Final and won! Congratulations Tayla

## **RIP - David Innes-Jones**

David Innes-Jones passed away last week. He has been a member at Burnside since 2002, and he played bowls until very recently, always arriving on his motorised mobility scooter. He was keen on his bowls and was regarded as a gentleman and good company. He was the Skip of the team that won the Scarlett Triples in 2012-2013 and the Skip for the Hussey Pairs team that won the cup in 2013-2014.

A private service has been held.

### Lounge Hire

Due to a hire the Lounge will not be available to members until approximately 5 pm on Friday 6 November. Apologies for any inconvenience

## Sponsor of the week

We welcome our latest sponsor Bellbird Hearing 240 llam Road. They are having an Open Day Friday 6 November 10 am -4 pm, https://www.bellbirdhearing.co.nz/

















#### Umpire's corner

**New Umpire -**We congratulate Ian Warren in achieving his Umpie's Badge - well done Ian. A toucher in the ditch is moved by another toucher as it enters the ditch. What should happen?

The movement is valid (moved by a live bowl). The indicator which marked the position of the toucher should be moved to its new position and the position of the new toucher should be marked. (Not that we tend to mark ditch bowls)

#### Question (xxxxiii)

A player has been warned for foot-faulting. The same player infringes again but, before you (umpire) have time to stop the bowl, it disturbs the head. What should happen?

#### **Digital / Laser Measuring Device Use**

Bowls New Zealand have issued a directive on the use of Digital / Laser measuring devices. Basically they can be used by bowlers BUT will not be used by Umpires. To read the full document go to the Bowls New Zealand front page.

#### **Ken's Section**

#### Saturday Afternoon Bowls, 7 November 2020

Organised Roll Up/Festival Bowls starting at 1-30 pm. Please register by 1-20 pm at the Office window. Format will depend on numbers. Entry fee for prizes is \$3 but only if numbers warrant this. **Dress code is mufti.** Enter on the entry sheets in the match rooms or on the Club's website by Friday 30 October by 5-00 pm.

Any queries contact Ken Wilson-Pyne 3582457.

#### Saturday Afternoon Bowls 14 November 2020

Jack Forbes Trophy starting at 1-30 pm.

Please register by 1-15 pm in the Dining Room. Entry fee for prizes is \$3-00 pp. **Dress code is Club uniform**. Enter on the entry sheets in the match rooms or on the Club's website **by Wednesday 11 November by 5-00 pm.** Teams will be mixed and drawn (you will stay in the same team for all games), triples or fours depending on entry numbers and a good time guaranteed. N.B. Nothing else is programmed for this Saturday apart from being the Women's Club Championship Fours Reserve Day.

## **Thiele Trophy**

The winners of the Thiele Fours, are: Ken Reid (L) Roger Brown (2) Alec Weir (3) Mike Murphy (s)

## Te Akau Racing Cup week Bowling Tournament

The organisers of this fun tournament are looking for **ONE MORE team** to eliminate a bye for this coming Sunday. Any members individually or as a team who would like to play then contact Paul Kerr or Alan Bryce who would be most grateful. Contact Paul on 0272747758 or Alan on 027 2321723

#### **Bar Roster**

The roster for next week is as follows,

Monday 9 November 4.00 to 6.00 pm - Robert Clark (also Shift Manager for the week)

Friday 13 November 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Kevin Gore

Saturday 14 November 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Peter Quinn and Roger Brown

# Elections – "The problem with political jokes is that they get elected" – Unknown author